
Brockenhurst Village Hall Management Committee
Minutes of  October  2015 Meeting
Held at Gartside on Monday 19 October 2015
Present:  Janet Silver, Guy Lawrenson,  John Cropp, Liz Cropp, Paula Anderson, John Woolhouse
Apologies : Pete Moody
JS announced that this would be her last meeting as a Committee member but agreed to attend the last two meetings in 2015 if asked. The other members of the Committee expressed their very grateful thanks to her for her many years of service and for the wonderful job she had done.  John Woolhouse (JW) was given a warm welcome for replacing JS on the Committee and taking on the hall management part of her duties.
Minutes of September Meeting agreed as correct.
Matters Arising
The Committee were appraised of the current position on the proposals for the future use of the Highwood site.
It was confirmed that the deadline for telling the staff about Autoenrolment was actually Nov. 2016.
The purchase of a new projector was deferred pending clarification of the Moviola’s intentions.
Hollands Wood campsite is a potential additional destination for unwanted books from the Hall.
Names were suggested of ladies potentially interested in replacing JS’s “meet and greet” functions and  contact has been made.
Marketing and Communications.
Excellent progress on future bookings noted. Staff to be thanked for continuing good work.
The Simon Hall talk well booked. Expected to clear about £500 before bar takings.
Ticket sales for The Forest Forge show disappointing so far but promotional literature only just received.
Past beneficiaries invited to the festive greetings on Nov. 7th.
JJ has booked a stall at the Village Christmas Market on Dec.4th  for promotional purposes and sale of tickets.
Financial Report
Hall usage figures for year to September very good and reflected in healthy surplus but no guarantee that this will continue because inter alia current low level of costs cannot be expected to be maintained, hence need for supporting income from future use of Highwood Road site.
Figures for projected income for 2016 extensively discussed. Budgeted Hall income for 2016 queried. We need to understand basis for annual depreciation figure which seems high for a building. Is depreciation for site included and if so why and how much? GL to seek clarification
It seems the Sage accounting system will be adopted . TF to be asked to supervise any training required.(GL)
Repairs and Maintenance
Pre-school have been asked to produce drawings for requested child toilet refurbishment, for cost estimation purposes.
Purchase of improved Router to replace existing approved.
AOB
Nil
Dates of Future Meetings : November 18 , December 14 (provisional)
Place : Brook House, The Rise, Brockenhurst (directions: 1st house over cattle grid on left at bottom of The Rise)
Time: 1930
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